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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustee
November 22, 2021
Supervisor Foster called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Trustee Cooke then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Foster asked Town Clerk Vincent to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Foster was Trustee Abel, Trustee Cooke, Trustee McKechan, Trustee Luehmann, and Attorney Tanja Cook-Sedabres. A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to dispense with the reading of the minutes dated November 9, 2021, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call was taken. All voted aye; the motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS:
None
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee McKechan made a motion, second by Trustee Luehmann to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Abel read the Treasurers Report dated November 9, 2021. A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None
OLD BUSINESS:

None
NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Foster stated we will begin having Senior Days on the 1st and 3rd Mondays following the first of the year.  We will provide coffee and Donuts here at the township.  Also beginning is January we have partnered with the City of Granite City and they are providing free movie passes for Seniors one day a month.  Trustee Luehmann spoke with United Way and anyone that is in need of meal assistance can call 211 for an assessment.  Supervisor Foster updated Resident Wells regarding the vacant homes in State Park. Supervisor Foster updated Resident Duncan regarding her request for a Stop Sign.  Supervisor Foster announced the Township is getting a new passenger van to transport Seniors free of charge. The Township is entering a float in the Candy Cane parade in Granite City on December 4, 2021.   A motion was made by Trustee Cooke, second by Trustee Luehmann for Trustee Mckechan to move forward with getting a street light installed at Horseshoe Lake and Bruns Rd.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee McKechan would like the board to look into purchasing a Senior Center.

TOWN OFFICIAL’S COMMENTS: 
Highway Commissioner Harper said the tree has been removed from Doubrey Slough.   
PUBLIC INPUT:

Supervisor Foster answered questions for Resident Wells regarding the sidewalk at the school.
Highway Commissioner Harper addressed concerns from Resident Duncan regarding the ditches in State Park.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to adjourn the meeting until November 9, 2021 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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